CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

April 14, 2014

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, April 14, 2014, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Mel Battle, David Byrd, Betty Sartin and Ross Gwynn.  Others present include Interim Superintendent Dr. Douglas Barker, Donna Hudson, Evangelina Balmori, Kim Mims, Scott Powell, Surkeithus Thomas, Meah Thomas, Dr. Precilla Stone, Charles Turberville, and Brittany Jeffries representing the Caswell Messenger.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the minutes of the March 24, 2014 board meeting and March 18, 2014 work session as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

David Byrd moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dr. Barker on behalf of the Board of Education recognized Meah Thomas for winning the district spelling bee contest.  Meah was given a certificate of recognition from the Board of Education.
I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Charles Turberville, P.O. Box 283, Milton, NC
Mr. Turberville addressed the Board of Education in regards to bus concerns.  His child is a second grader and is currently having to meet the bus in the morning at 6:20 a.m. and arrives at home at 4:50 p.m. due to change of bus driver who is no longer employed with Caswell County Schools.  Mr. Turberville expressed his concerns with the changes this has made to their life and felt it was too long of a route for any child in the second grade to have to endure.  There have been substitute drivers driving the bus and occasionally the time for pick-up and drop-off have went back to the normal times.  Mr. Turberville requested the Board to look into this and see if there is a solution.
II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
School Improvement Plan
Dr. Precilla Stone, Principal at Bartlett Yancey High School reviewed updates and changes to the School Improvement Plan.  Dr. Stone reviewed the English, Math, Science and Social Studies sections.  Dr. Stone stated teachers need more staff development in the summer months to continue to enhance our teachers.

III.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Consent Agenda
Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried unanimously.
a. Requests for Transfer
Gutierrez, Rosa

Caswell
to
Rockingham (1st)
Walker, Emily


Caswell
to
Alamance (6th)

Walker, Tiffany

Caswell
to
Alamance (11th)

Potter, Steven


Caswell
to
Alamance (K)

2. 2014-2015 School Calendar
Dr. Barker reviewed the school calendar and reviewed the history of the past year with snow days and instructional hours.  Upon discussion, Dr. Barker recommended approval of the calendar as presented with the removal of early release days on November 26, 2014 and December 19, 2014 to allow additional flexibility in the event of inclement weather and to extend the school day by five minutes at North, Stoney Creek and Oakwood Elementary beginning on April 23, 2014.

Dr. Barker noted that all elementary schools will have the same starting and ending times for the upcoming school year and this will be included in their handbooks.

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by David Byrd to approve the 2014-2015 school calendar as presented with removal of early release days on November 26, 2014 and December 19, 2014 and to extend school day by five-minutes at North, Stoney Creek and Oakwood Elementary beginning on April 23, 2014.  The motion carried unanimously.

3. Policy # 820 & # 825

Dr. Barker reviewed information in reference to the insurance carrier that will now write a policy for all groups; however, they cannot write a policy until they are given an amount and provided with specific details.  The board instructed Dr. Barker to pursue this and report back to the board.

Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Mel Battle to table Policy #820 and #825 until more information is available regarding the insurance policy.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Quotes will be requested for Civic Center separately and one for Civic Center and school facilities.

4. Auditor Contract

Auditor contract request for bids were reviewed and Dr. Barker recommended Anderson, Smith & Wike as they are familiar with school audits and they were the low bid.
Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve audit contract with Anderson, Smith & Wike at a five-year cost of $130,900.  The motion carried unanimously.

Chairman Dailey requested Mr. Powell to address concerns with dates for reports to be ready for presentation to the board prior to signing the contract.

5. Top 25% (Teacher Contracts)

Dr. Barker reviewed the new law for teacher contracts and reviewed an evaluation instrument to assist principals and superintendent in the process.  Contracts are required to be offered to the top twenty-five percent by June 30, 2014.  Standard # 1 and #4 were used in the evaluation instrument as well as attendance and other areas of interest.

Dr. Barker recommended approval of evaluation instrument to be used in connection with the Top 25% process as well as the contract as presented to offer teachers subject to review by the board attorney.  David Byrd moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve the evaluation instrument and contract as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

6. Food School Services Contract

Kim Mims, School Food Services Director, reviewed information with the board in regards to upcoming food bids and requested to remain in the alliance for one additional year using the same suppliers as in the past.  Dr. Barker recommended approval of school food services to remain in the alliance for one additional year and use current suppliers.  Ross Gwynn moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson.  The motion carried 6-1 with Battle voting “No.”
IV.
REPORTS
Policy review (NCSBA)
Updated policies were shared with board members for review with changes noted by the North Carolina School Boards Association.  Upon discussion, David Byrd moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to table the policy process until a work session to be held at a later time.  The motion carried unanimously.

V.
CLOSED SESSION

David Byrd made a motion to go into closed session at 7:35 p.m. for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel after a five-minute break.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VI. 
OPEN SESSION

Ross Gwynn made a motion to return to open session.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

VII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Douglas Barker recommended approval of the personnel as presented. 
Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the personnel listing.  The motion carried unanimously.
	Employment
	

	Stoney Creek Elementary
	Julia Allen (Eff. 4/15/14) – Teacher Asst. (Replaces Vickie Poteat)

	Transportation
	Luther Fowler (Eff. 4/15/14) – Bus Driver (Sub)

	Substitute Addition
	Carol Foster – Effective 4/15/14

	Maternity Leave
	

	Oakwood
	Candace Fuller (Eff. 4/11/14 – Return 6/11/14)


VIII.
COMMUNICATIONS

· NC Scholars Luncheon – please RSVP if you plan to attend

· Special Olympics = May 6, 2014 (BYHS Athletic Complex)
· Dr. Barker shared a copy of the estimated planning allotments for 2014-2015.  Projects that board members have discussed in the past were discussed.  Dr. Barker suggested beginning the process for the high school and to request drawings for review.  The board was in agreement to move forward and request designs from architectural firms for the high school.

· Board members who are going to view apartments on Wednesday are to meet at 8:00 a.m. at the central office.

IX.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

Mel Battle questioned if the coaching supplements have been taken care of.  Dr. Barker confirmed that it has.
Mel Battle questioned if our CTE students participate in the Skills Challenge.

Gladys Garland questioned if Dr. Barker has received any calls regarding bullying.  Dr. Barker stated he had not.

X.  ADJOURNMENT

Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 p.m., Gladys Garland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,         April 28, 2014, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building. 

_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Dr. Douglas N. Barker
                 Chairman                                                                                          Interim Superintendent
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